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TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION QUARTERLY MEETING 

 
Date of Meeting: April 15, 2021 

Chair: Teresa Berntsen, DOL 

Call to Order: 10:02 a.m. 

Adjourn: 11:37 a.m. 

 

Agenda Item: Approval of Meeting Minutes Lead:  All Commissioners 

 

Motion:  Commissioner Roger Millar moved, and Chief John Batiste seconded a motion to approve the 

minutes of the January 21, 2021, Commission meeting.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Roll Call:  Chief John Batiste, Roger Millar, Teresa Berntsen, Debbie Driver, Brandi Peetz, and Sam 

Low.   

Changes Needed:  N/A 

 

 

Agenda Item: Approval of Funding Package for 2022 

Grants 

Lead:  Wade Alonzo, WTSC 

 

Action/Motion:  Chief John Batiste moved, and Roger Millar seconded the motion to approve the Grant 

Funding Package. 

 

A letter of approval was submitted in advance of the meeting by Dr. Umair Shah and is attached here 

for information purposes only.  

 

Roll Call:  Chief John Batiste, Roger Millar, Teresa Berntsen, Debbie Driver, Brandi Peetz, and Sam 

Low.   

Follow-Up: N/A 

 

 

Agenda Item: Follow-up to WSP Toxicology Lab Backlog Lead:  Dr. Brianna Peterson, 

WSP  

 

Dr. Brianna Peterson discussed the WSP Toxicology Lab’s response to Commissioner Steele’s 
question from the January 2021 meeting regarding how to reduce delays for getting blood results on 

DUIs down to 30, or at most 60 days.   
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Action:  Commissioner Debbie Driver asked for a briefing on the issue.  Shelly Baldwin will 

coordinate a meeting with Commission agency representatives to educate attendees and develop 

recommendations to address the toxicology screen backlog issue and what can be done to get the 

toxicology screen results back within the 30-60-day timeframe.   

Follow-Up:  Schedule meeting. 

Lead:  Shelly Baldwin 

 

Topics for Future Meetings Proposed Date/Month Lead 

   

   

   

 

Meeting Attendees 

Commissioners: Members of the Public: 

Teresa Berntsen, Dept. of Licensing Brianna Peterson, WSP 

Brandi Peetz, Assoc. of Washington Cities Hilary Torres 

Sam Low, Washington Association of Counties Dan Atchison, WSP 

Chief John Batiste, Washington State Patrol Ryan Peters, NHTSA 

Roger Millar, Department of Transportation Bob Thompson, WTSC Contractor 

Debbie Driver, Governor’s Office Haiping Zhang, DOL 

 Sara Wood, TZM 

 Ryan Packer, Seattle Bikes Blog 

Commissioner Designees: Nancy Pullen-Seufert 

Patty Enbody, OSPI Marshall Elizer, WSDOT 

Kristin Peterson, DOH Tony Gomez, TZM 

Sarah Mariani, HCA Dianne Swanson, TZM 

WTSC Staff: Jenna Forty, OFM 

Shelly Baldwin Debi Besser Ron Vessey, WSDOT 

Pam Pannkuk Erika Mascorro R. Oliphant, WSP 

Geri Nelson Geneva Hawkins Ruben Hernandez, TZM 

Mandie Dell Jerry Noviello Dan Cooke, DOL 

Wade Alonzo Mark Medalen Jesamie Peters, TZM 

Edica Esqueda Manny Gonzalez Chris Johnson 

Erica Stineman Rainboe Sims-Jones Phone attendee:  206-457-7285 

Peter Corier   

 

 

Attachment:  Dr. Shaw Letter to Commissioners 4-15-2021 


